
 
 

 
 

February 24, 2022        
 
Jim Hugunin 
 
HAND DELIVERED 

Re:  Please provide the following: 
 

1. Copies of any and all contracts with the State of Illinois that were used in the forming and implementation of Policy 7:165. 
 
2. Copies of any and all contracts with the Federal Government that were used in the forming and implementation of Policy 
7:165es 
 
3. Copies of any and all communication to the school administration from the any employee/agency of the State of Illinois including 
the Governor, that were used in the forming and implementation of Policy 7:165, this includes letters and  emails. 
 
4. Copies of any and all communication to the school administration from the any employee/agency of the Federal Government that 
were used in the forming and implementation of Policy 7:165, this includes letters and emails. 
 
5. **Second time requesting this info : Provide a copy of a complete list of all OSD308 Administration and Board members 
that  were involved in the drafting and executing OSD308 policy 7:165. 
 
6. Copy of detailed register or letter of all the money awarded from the State of Illinois to OSD308 for the implementation and  
enforcement  of  policy 7:165 including signatures on the checks. 

7. Copy of detailed register or letter of all the money awarded from the Federal Government to O5D308 for the implementation and  
enforcement of  policy 7:165 including signatures on the checks. 
8. Copy of detailed register or letter of how all the money awarded from the State of Illinois to OSD308 for the implementation and  
enforcement of policy 7:165 was allocated and disbursed. 
 
9. Copy of detailed register or letter of how all the money awarded from the Federal Government to OSD308 for the 
 implementation and enforcement of policy 7:165 was allocated and disbursed 
 
10. Copy of exact informational packet submitted to the OSD308 Board from school administration regarding request for  
approval  of policy  7:165  include all applicable signatures. 
 
11. Copy of any and all correspondence to the State of Illinois from administrators regarding OS0308 being in compliance with  
7:165 and requesting funds including all Emails and letters with signatures. 

 
 

Dear Mr. Hugunin: 

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your February 16, 2022 
request under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced 
information.   

Items 1 and 2; no records responsive to your request.   

Item 3 – Safety Plan http://go.boarddocs.com/il/oswego308/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=C5JHL448E6DA  

 

http://go.boarddocs.com/il/oswego308/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=C5JHL448E6DA
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FOIA 22-17 

 

Items 4, 6, 7, 8, 9 and 11; no records responsive to your request.   

Items 5 and 10:   

 http://go.boarddocs.com/il/oswego308/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=C5JHL448E6DA  

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document 
will be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org  and select Our District > 
Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses>FOIA Requests Responses -2022>then select 
FOIA ID #22-17. 

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 
John Petzke 
John Petzke, CFO 
Freedom of Information Officer 
 

http://go.boarddocs.com/il/oswego308/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=C5JHL448E6DA

